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Please join us!  

SUNDAY SCHOOL 
9:00 AM 

SUNDAY WORSHIP 
10:00 AM 
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CONTACT INFORMATION 

Church office:  812-482-7623  

Email:  stjohnsboonetwp@gmail.com 

Website: www.stjlc.org 

Like and follow us on Facebook: St. John’s 

Lutheran Church 

Pastor Catherine Burnette 

catburnette@gmail.com 

Cell: 812-631-5052 

Administrative Assistant:  

Paula Mann  812-827-6363 

ST. JOHN’S LUTHERAN 

Evangelism: 

Making Christ’s love known to all people 

Service: 

Using our God given talents to serve other 

people 

Fellowship: 

Meeting together and encouraging one 

another 

Spiritual Growth: 

Becoming more like Christ 

Worship: 

Honoring and Praising God in and through 

our lives 

Working  

  o Share 

God’s Love 



 

A W o r d   f r o m   O u r   P a s t o r 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

I just turned on the news and saw that once again there has been a 

terrorist attack, this time on a London Subway Train.  It seems as if 

terrorist attacks are becoming the norm.  I remember there being fear of 

airplanes being targeted by hijackers or bombs back in 1986 when I went 

that summer to West Germany to be an Exchange Student.  There were a 

few parents afraid to send their children on a plane overseas that summer 

and a couple students ended up dropping out.  Since 9/11 we Americans 

have become aware that we can be targeted right here in the United States 

and that nowhere is safe from terrorism.  How do we handle the almost 

daily onslaught of reports on terrorism and continue to live our lives in the 

world as Children of God. 

 As a new foster Mom, I found myself having to field a number of 

questions from my 8 year old about 9/11.  At school that day his teacher 

had done a good job of talking about the event.  He however was confused 

and thought that we could still save the people on the planes that had been 

hijacked.  I explained to him that 9/11 happened 16 years ago and we 

remember each year what had happened. After that day I started to think 

about how we as Christians should approach talk of terrorism.  Here are 

some ideas that I found from an article in “Christianity Today” by Justin 

Brierley: 

 

1. Actually pray for those affect by terrorism and for the terrorist.  

We should pray for the many people who have been affected by the 

violence and fear another horrendous attack. And while we're at it, we 

should pray for the Islamic extremists who perpetrate these attacks. 

However warped their ideology and minds have become they are loved by 

God just as much as the people they are attacking. 
 

2. Love Muslims 

Remember God loves everyone, even our Muslim brother and 

sisters.  Living in Southern Indiana we do not have many Muslims as our 

neighbor.  Do not let our lack of knowing Muslims make you 

weary.  Instead open your hearts to learning more about the Muslim faith 

and when possible be in dialogue with Muslim leaders. This doesn’t mean 

you agree with their religious beliefs (in fact you’ll probably have a very 

interesting time honestly talking about your differences) but it will mean 

that you are willing to build bridges with a community that is often 

misunderstood and demonized.  



Most Muslims are concerned about why young people are 

being led towards ISIS, and tackling the problem together 

is surely better than regarding each other with suspicion. 
 

3. Support causes that foster peace 

There are lots of brilliant Christian-led initiatives making 

a real difference on the ground. Aid agencies, refugee 

charities, interfaith organizations and local churches are 

able to bring help to those affected by extremism and 

conflict. You may not be able to go to the Middle East 

refugee camps, but other Christians are already there 

making a difference. 
 

4. Confront fear mongering 

As Christians, we are called to be people who don’t give in 

to the narrative of fear. Hope and love are the storylines 

we are meant to live in. Whether it comes from authority 

figures or people on your Facebook timeline, take a stand 

against those who play into the hands of ISIS by ramping 

up the climate of fear. 
 

5. Share Jesus 

As Christians, we know that Jesus is there to banish fear 

and replace it with love. The world feels like it’s gone 

crazy recently – political turmoil, terrorist attacks, 

military coups and a global refugee crisis. Many people 

don’t know where to turn. Many bury their heads in the 

sand and hope it’ll go away. As Christians, we are called 

to recognize the grim reality of our world and help those 

who are lost find Christ.  

Pastor Catherine Burnette 

 

 
 

PASTOR ON VACATION 

  Pastor Catherine will be taking vacation October 21st – 28th.  She 

will be visiting her parents in Illinois.  While she is on vacation 

Pastor Adam Ruschau is on call and can be reached at Cell: 812-

631-4114 or Office: 812-634-1123.  St. John’s will welcome Jerry 

Schnarr as our worship leader on Sunday, October 22nd. 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CHURCH 

COUNCIL 

MEMBERS 
 

 

TIM MEHNE 

812-631-2586 

 

SCOTT WEISMAN 

812-309-2822 

 

CAROL ZEHR 

812-639-2770 

 

HELEN KENDALL 

812-630-2523 

 

PAUL MANN 

812-630-1946 

 

JASON SENDELWECK 

812-630-5039 

 

MICHELLE BONNER 

812-631-0189 

 

NEIL BROEKER 

812-630-5014 

 

JANELLE DURCHOLZ 

812-631-0562 



OPERATION CHRISTMAS CHILD 

It is that time again that we pack up boxes for 

children overseas to enjoy a wonderful Christmas.  

This year our goal is 45 boxes.  We will have these 

boxes available for you to pick up in October and 

return by SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 12th.  THIS 

YEAR PLEASE DON’T INCLUDE 

TOOTHPASTE OR CANDY. Thank you for your 

amazing gifts.  REMEMBER TO PUT $9.00 in 

the box to pay for the shipping costs. 

 

QUARTERLY MEETING   

Reminder that the next Congregational 

Quarterly meeting will be October 8th 

following Worship. Please plan to attend. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PRAYERS 

Please continue to lift up the 

following people in your 

prayers: 

 

Linus Schnarr 

Jacob Hoffman 

Sam Voelkel 

Ed Rudolph 

Dan Kirby 

Sally Kirby 

Cale Wissell 

Amy Poehlein 

Kris Harmon 

Christians and all individuals 

who suffer from persecution 

 
We thank everyone who has brought 

us prayer requests and we encourage 

you to continue to bring in names of 

members, family and friends that 

could use our prayers. 

 

In an effort to keep our growing 

list of prayer concerns as timely 

and as relevant as possible, we  

will remove petitions from the list 

after one month, unless we are 

made aware of a continued need. 

Thanks for helping us keep things 

up-to-date. 

 

 

LUTHERAN DISASTER RESPONSE 

Throughout the month of October we will continue to 

collect money for Lutheran Disaster Response to help 

out those who have been hit by the recent wild fires, 

earthquakes, storms and hurricanes.  There will be a 

plate in the sanctuary each week where you can drop 

your gifts.  You also can send your gifts directly to 

https://community.elca.org/lutherandisasterresponse . 
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WORSHIP ASSISTANTS 
 

ACOLYTES 

 

OCTOBER 1 - CHRISTIAN MEHNE 

OCTOBER 8 - KYLIE PATTERSON 

OCTOBER 15 –KATHRYN BRUMFIELD 

OCTOBER 22 - JULIAN BONNER 

OCTOBER 29 - BLAKE BROEKER 

 

 

USHERS 

OCTOBER 1 – MARY KATE HOPF & 

RHEGANN WEISHEIT 

OCTOBER 8 – CHRISTIAN MEHNE & 

EMMA REUTEPOHLER 

OCTOBER 15 – EMILY & MALLORY 

LENTS 

OCTOBER 22 -  ZACH BROEKER & 

KYLEE WEISHEIT 

OCTOBER 29 - KYLIE PATTERSON & 

KASSIDY SENDELWECK 

 

 

READERS 

 

OCTOBER 1 – DIANN ZEHR  

OCTOBER 8 – JOE KENDALL 

 OCTOBER 15 – TIM MEHNE 

OCTOBER 22 – PAT WEISMAN 

OCTOBER 29 – CHASTITY BROEKER 
 

 

 

GREETERS 

 

OCTOBER 1 

MARTHA MEYER 

OCTOBER 8 

MELVIN & ANNA MARIE MEYER 

OCTOBER 15 

STEVE & MARY MEYER 

OCTOBER 22 

EMILY & MALLORY LENTS 

OCTOBER 29 

NORMA MULKEY 

 

 

OCTOBER COMMUNION ASSISTANTS 

Carol Zehr, Janelle Durcholz 

Scott Weisman, Jason Sendelweck  

 

CONFIRMATION SUNDAY 

St. John’s will be confirming five youth on 

Sunday, October 15th.  Those being confirmed are: 

Zachary Broeker, Christian Mehne, Kylie 

Patterson, Kassidy Sendelweck and Kylee 

Weisheit.  Please congratulate these five youth for 

all their hard work and preparation for this 

important day. 

 

CONFIRMATION UPDATE 

Confirmation will meet on Wednesdays during 

October from 6:30-8:00 p.m.  There will be NO 

CONFIRMATION ON OCTOBER 25th due to 

Fall Break at School. 

 

5th SUNDAY SPECIAL OFFERING 

October 29th is the next 5th Sunday when we 

collect a special offering for the Christ 

Centered Church in Ntinda, Uganda 
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WOMEN OF THE ELCA BIBLE STUDY  

The WELCA Bible study will meet on Thursday, October 19th at 1 

p.m. upstairs in the Conference Room. They will be studying the 

October Gather Magazine Bible Study. Everyone is welcome. 

You do not need a magazine to take part. 

 

TUESDAY NIGHT BIBLE STUDY 

Throughout the month of October we will continue our study of the 

Greatest Story Every Told.  This study meets Tuesday nights at 6:30 p.m. 

upstairs in the Conference Room.  There will be NO BIBLE STUDY on 

TUESDAY, OCTOBER 24th due to Fall Break at the School.  Everyone is 

welcomed. You do not need a book to attend. 

 

REFORMATION 500 CHOIR 

REHEARSAL 

For those interested in being part of the 

choir at the joint Reformation service 

there is a rehearsal on October 8th at 4 

p.m. Music for the joint choir is 

located in the narthex.  Feel free to 

pick up a copy of both pieces.  If you 

have any questions please contact 

Pastor Catherine. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

REFORMATION 500 SERVICE 

  Dubois County Lutherans are taking part in a 

joint Reformation service to honor the 500th 

Anniversary of Martin Luther nailing the 95 

Thesis on the door of the Wittenberg Castle 

Church.  The service will be held at St. Paul’s 

Lutheran church in Haysville, on Sunday, 

October 29th at 4 p.m.  Immediately following 

the service there will be a carry in meal of 

“FINGER FOOD”.  Each family attending is 

encouraged to bring a dish to share.  Come 

and be part of celebrating this historic event. 

 



FOOD BANK SUNDAY IS OCTOBER 8TH. 

Items that the Food Bank can use are: 

Peaches, fruit cocktail, pears, instant pudding, Jello, corn, peas, 

Spaghettios/Ravioli, carrots, canned potatoes, tuna, rice, flour, Hamburger 

Helper, spaghetti, spaghetti sauce, cereal, macaroni-n-cheese, Ramen noodles, 

cake mix, chicken noodle soup, cream of mushroom soup, cream of chicken 

soup, canned chicken, vegetable oil, sugar, toilet paper, diapers size 3,4,or 5, 

toothpaste, razors, soap, shampoo, liquid laundry soap, feminine products, 

Kleenex, paper towels, dish soap, coffee, stuffing mix. 

Monetary donations are also accepted. 

 

COOKIES FOR DUBOIS COUNTY 

COMMUNITY MEAL 

Reminder to those who have agreed to 

donate cookies, brownies or other sweets, 

please place your donation in the kitchen 

or on the pew outside the Conference 

Room by October 1st. Thank you. 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ALTAR CARE 

The Altar care provider for the month of 

October is Diann Zehr. Please contact her 

at  (812-630-3376)  if you want to place 

flowers by the altar for a special occasion. 

Thank you. 

 

BOOK CLUB 

 Please watch the bulletin for details 

on the next meeting of the Book 

Club. 

 



FAMILY FUN NIGHT HOSTED BY ST. JOHN’S  

 

A Dubois County Lutheran Church 

Cooperative Event 

 

This is a time for Food, Fellowship and Fun 

Hayride and Outdoor fire. 

 

* Sunday, November 5th 5:00-7:30 p.m. 

* Soup and s’mores provided 

* If you have an outdoor game to share please bring it. 

* Bring your own outdoor chairs and blankets 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
If you or a loved one’s information is incorrect or omitted please let us know. 

OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 
  

October   3 – Don Malan 

     Sam Neukam 

October   4 – Sharon Haas 

October   5 – Camden Weisman 

October   7 – Jean Hoffman 

     Shawn Valuch 

     Becky Weisheit 

October 11 – Anna Marie Meyer 

October 12 – Jennifer Breitwieser 

     Scott Freyberger 

October 13 – James Harris 

October 14 – Nelson Hoffman 

     Shirley Schnarr 

October 15 – Lucy Mann 

October 16 – Rita Sendelweck 

 October 21 – Jerry Himsel 

      Bill Hoffman 

      Rhett Houtsch 

      Josh Lents 

      Alyssa Mettenburg 

 October 23 – Lisa Burgdorf 

 October 24 – Geneva Himsel 

      Louise Schuetter 

 October 25 – Kylie Patterson 

 October 26 – Jared Valuch 

 October 29 – Dan Hoffman 

 October 30 – Connor Harris 

 

OCTOBER 

ANNIVERSARIES 
 

October 1 

Scott & Debra Freyberger 

David & Janet Sendelweck 

 

October 3 

Jason & Amber Bulmer 

 

October 5 

Steve & Mary Meyer 

 

October 12 

Steve & Heather Dilger 

 

October 16 

Bill & Jean Hoffman 

 

October 17 

Jason & Brandi Sendelweck 

 

October 18  

Tom & Sandy Schepers 

 

October 21 

Jim & Janice Schiller 

 

October 25 

Doug & Kiley Schnarr 

 

October 29 

Joseph & Stephanie Durbin 

 

October 30 

Kent & Dana Weisheit 



Unapproved minutes, printed for informational purposes only 

 

September 11, 2017 

Council Meeting 

 

Present – Carol Zehr, Pastor Catherine Burnette, Jason Sendelweck, Helen Kendall, Tim Mehne, Michelle 

Bonner, Scott Weisman, Paul Mann and Janelle Durcholz 

Absent – Neil Broeker 

 

President Carol Zehr called the meeting to order and Pastor Catherine read a devotion.   

 

Secretary’s Report – The report had been distributed by electronic means prior to the meeting.  A motion was 

made to approve the report by Jason Sendelweck, seconded by Scott Weisman.  The motion carried.   

 

Treasure’s Report – The council looked over the treasurer’s report and discussed.  Paul Mann will be getting 

detail on the miscellaneous fund.  A motion was made to approve the report Jason Sendelweck, seconded by 

Tim Mehne.  The motion carried.   

 

Pastor’s Report – The Pastor reported that she did 4 home/nursing home visits; 0 hospital visits.  Tuesday night 

Bible Study started Sept 5 and she was excited about the larger than normal group size.  The Book Club will be 

reading “Three Cups of Tea” and meeting at Shoney’s Sun, Sept 24th at 6:00 pm.  We have 6 current 

confirmation students.  The 2017 Class will be confirmed on Oct 15th.  Pastor will give each student a 

devotional book as a present from church.  Pastor was not able to meet at Redeemer Sept 10th for a 2018 ELCA 

Youth Gathering meeting.  The Pastor noted she will be taking Oct 21-28 as vacation, but will be here for 

Reformation Sunday, Oct 29th.   

 

Old Business: 

Estimate air conditioner cost will be about $6000.  Council will be getting 2 quotes from different carriers 

before we make a decision.  Pastor noted the hole in the bath tub has been filled.   

 

125th Anniversary went very well.  Since the History Cabinet was not installed until after the Anniversary 

celebration the council will be working with Donald Eck and Linus Schnarr on a date to dedicate the cabinet.  

Once the history book is completed, we will take orders to print only what we need.   

 

500th Anniversary, Reformation Service is asking churches to bring “finger food” to share, a big potluck of 

finger food.  The next joint church meeting will be Sept 18th at 6:30.   

Paul Mann noted the AED is working properly now.   

 

New Business: 

November 5th, St John’s will be hosting Fall Family Fun Night at 5:00-7:30 pm for area Lutheran churches.  

This is a cooperative ministry event combined of food, fellowship and games.  Soup will be provided.  We have 

asked Christ and St John’s Dubois to bring dessert, St Paul’s to bring drinks and Redeemer to bring chips and 

dips.  If you have a game to share, please bring it.  We also will have a hayride and s’mores by the fire at the 

end of the event.  Bring your outdoor chairs and blankets.  Please call St John’s by Friday November 3rd for the 

estimate headcount.   

 

Discussed the All Team meetings - Pastor would like to propose all Team meetings to meet 4 times a year, 

before each Congregational meetings.   Suggest meetings to last about 1 ½ hours and to plan 3 months out at a 

time.  The purpose is to try to better fit meetings into individual’s schedules to allow for more participation with 

Team meetings.   An example would be to meet early October to work out any plans needed for the next 3 

months, a budget, before January 2018 meeting; also being early enough to have an update on the Team at the 



October Congregation quarterly meeting.  A motion was made to approve by Helen Kendall, seconded by 

Janelle Durcholz.  Motion carried.   

 

Paula is getting more information regarding the Mutual Ministry on Pastor’s cost of insurance.   

 

It was noted Jason Sendelweck is making a committee for a list of new 2018 Council members.   

 

Team Updates:   

Outreach – next meeting Sunday, Sept 17th  

Parish Life – none 

Facilities – none  

Education – none 

Worship – next meeting Tuesday, Sept 12th  

 

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Jason Sendelweck, seconded by Scott Weisman.  The motion 

passed.   

The meeting ended with Prayer noting the Hulsman & Brescher Families, Hurricane Irma & Harvey and 

terrorism.   

A short discussion on Pastor Appreciation was discussed after the meeting.  Final date selected will be 

determined after contacting the Parish Life team.   

 

Respectfully submitted,  

Janelle Durcholz 

2017 Church Council Secretary 

 


